Wichita, Kan. July 11, 1965

Dear Miss Gilpin:

I thought I'd better drop a line to let you know how much my wife and I enjoyed our recent visit with you and how I am progressing on the requests you made.

Mr. Divinia was very happy to hear from you and wished me to convey his best regards. He advised me to contact Mr. Jack Wecker, Public Relations, regarding the two negatives that you are interested in. Mr. Wecker was very cooperative and was thoroughly familiar with your work. He expressed his disappointment in not knowing that you lived in Santa Fe inasmuch as he was there for a short visit in May and would have liked to have met and talked with you.

In our discussion, he mentioned that Boeing's 50th anniversary takes place in 1966 and that preparations are already under way for that event. Naturally, quite a few old photos will be used in the press released and special brochures and publications to be released by Boeing. Because of this, he will not be able to let you have the negatives for your file. However, he did offer several alternatives; he will have copy negatives or prints made for you or, and this will probably be more to your likeing, loan you the negatives so that you can make prints.

Jack suggested that you write to him or me and make known your wishes. His address is: Mr. Jack Wecker, Public Relations, The Boeing Co., Wichita, Kansas 67210. He has just started his vacation and will not be back to work until Aug. 2. However, if you wish for me to continue the negotiations, you may write me at the address below.

Mr. Wecker wanted me to tell you that the name Gilpin is still familiar to Boeing Public Relations and that he wishes you much sucess on your new book.

best regards,

Clem Clark, 357 N. Tyler Rd. Wichita, Kan.

67212